

It was a cold but dry winter's day with light winds (wind speed 7-9 knots). Course 5 was chosen by officer of the day Terry O'Grady. Unfortunately only 4 boats were able to sail that day so no official race occurred. The four skippers decided to race anyway and due to light winds it was decided to shorten the race by a mark.